From: Margaret Barnes [mailto

Sent: Thursday, 18 November 2010 9:40 AM

To: Kathleen Almond

Subject: Consultation draft

Dear Kathleen,

I have been reading the consultation draft re English language requirements, and unless I am mistaken the way it reads, an international student who has completed their nursing entry to practice education in English (a degree in Australia, for example) would not be required to demonstrate the English language standard.

I think the draft will be easily interpreted by applicants that students completing any tertiary program taught and assessed in English will not be required to complete an English test. We have international students contacting us having read the draft, thinking they will not be required to do an IELTS test in order to register.

The wording in the original standard "an applicant who did not undertake and complete their secondary education to the requisite level required for entry into a nursing or midwifery program, taught and assessed in English" was clearer, particularly with the added explanation and list of countries.

Regards, Margaret

Associate Professor Margaret Barnes
Discipline Leader Nursing and Midwifery
School of Health and Sport Sciences
Faculty of Science, Health and Education
Room 2.29 Building T
University of the Sunshine Coast
Locked Bag 4
Maroochydore DC Queensland 4558
Australia

Phone: email: www.usc.edu.au

CRICOS Provider Number: 01595D

This communication is intended for the recipient only and should not be forwarded, distributed or otherwise read by others without express permission. The views expressed in this email are not necessarily those of the University of the Sunshine Coast.

- -

This message has been scanned for viruses and dangerous content by MailScanner, and is believed to be clean.